
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act  

Enrollment Notice 
 
 

If you have had or are going to have a mastectomy, you may be entitled to certain benefits under the 
Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998 (WHCRA). For participants or beneficiaries who are 
receiving benefits under the plan in connection with a mastectomy and who are electing breast 
reconstruction, coverage will be provided in a manner determined in consultation with the attending 
physician and patient, for:  
 
 all stages of reconstruction of the breast on which the mastectomy was performed; 

 surgery and reconstruction of the other breast to produce a symmetrical appearance; 

 prostheses; and 

 treatment of physical complications for all stages of the mastectomy, including Lymphedemas 
(swelling associated with the removal of lymph nodes). 

 
These benefits will be provided subject to the same deductibles and coinsurances applicable to other 
medical and surgical benefits provided under the plan. These provisions are generally described in the 
plan’s Summary Plan Description (SPD). 
 
If you would like more information on WHCRA benefits, please contact your Plan Administrator at (312) 801-
7646 or at Linda.Postigo@Lung.org. 

 


